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20th April 2021 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We are delighted to welcome you and your child to Tibberton CE First School as part of our new 

Reception class and hope this is the start of a happy and successful five years working together. 

 

We know that places are still being accepted by our new families and are not quite finalised, but 

we wanted to touch base in these uncertain times and say a quick hello!  

 

We are really looking forward to meeting you (either online or in person) and your child(ren) this 

term. Once places are finalised by admissions we will be arranging a new parent meeting in June 

and taster sessions for the children in July. I am confident that the taster sessions for the 

children will be in person this year, as things continue to improve on the COVID-19 front.  

 

It definitely remains an unusual and challenging time, and we know you and your child might be 

feeling worried about the transition into Reception this September. We want to reassure you 

that we’re here for you every step of the way.  

 

In the meantime, if you would like additional information please take a look at our school website 

http://www.tibberton.worcs.sch.uk/ or email the school office. 

 

Please don’t forget to accept or reject your place here at Tibberton by 30th April if you haven’t 

already done so by accessing your offer email and following the instructions. We do have other 

families interested in places on a waiting list, so please do make sure you complete your response 

by the date. 

 

We look forward to getting to know you and your child. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mr A. Gromski 

Executive Headteacher  
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